
Report to: HEALTH AND WELLBEING BOARD 

Date: 10 March 2016

Executive Member / Reporting 
Officer:

Clare Powell – Consultant, Stanley Powell Associates

Subject: DEVELOPING A SINGLE COMMISSIONING STRATEGY

Report Summary: Presentation provides an overview of the emerging 
commissioning strategy for the Tameside and Glossop 
single commission.

It is based upon discussions with key members of staff from 
the single commission and Tameside Hospital Foundation 
Trust, councillors and GPs, two staff workshops and a 
review of existing plans and strategies.

It suggests an initial focus on 4 key commissioning 
priorities.  These have been identified as the areas which 
can have the biggest impact on improving health and 
wellbeing whilst reducing long term costs.

Recommendations: Members of the Health and Wellbeing Board are requested 
to receive and note the presentation and contribute to the 
development of the emerging strategic aims.

Links to Community Strategy: Healthy Tameside – Improve the health and wellbeing of our 
residents.

Policy Implications: There are no policy implications associated with this 
presentation.

Financial Implications:
(Authorised by the Section 151 
Officer))

The development of the economy single commissioning 
pooled fund from 1 April 2016 will resource the single 
commissioning strategy once developed.  

It is essential the level of economy resources are aligned to 
the strategy to realise the ongoing and future efficiencies 
required to deliver a balanced budget. 

The pooled fund and strategy should be monitored and 
reviewed on a regular basis to ensure expected outcomes 
are being delivered.

Legal Implications:
(Authorised by the Borough 
Solicitor)

Given the health and social needs of the borough it is 
important that the whole system is very clear as to what 
priorities are and what needs to be focused on to ensure 
that impact made on reducing inequalities and we deliver 
value for money in light  of significantly reducing budgets.

Access to Information : Any background papers relating to this report can be 
inspected by contacting Clare Powell, Consultant, Stanley 
Powell Associates, by:

Telephone: 0161 304 5300
e-mail: clarepowell@hotmail.co.uk


